MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON

MONDAY 20th OCTOBER 2008 AT THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Councillors Brian Thomas, Sheena Duller, Adam Lionel, Nick McNally, Gwyneth Davies, and Rhiannon Jones 
Apologies; Cllr Charles Arch and Meinir Taylor.
The minutes of the last meeting were passed as a true record by Cllr Sheena Duller and seconded by Cllr. Gwyneth Davies.
Cllr Nick McNally expressed the councillors sympathy to Cllr Charles Arch  on his recent loss
Street Lights

Cllr Sheena Duller has met with Derwen Lighting to show them the location of the new streetlights. We are now waiting for an estimate and also for SWALEC and A&G  Access to give us estimates.
Water Wheel

Work on the Water wheel is drawing to a close, and the Community Council have concerns. In the first meeting we had with Mr Wynne Jones of Pentir Pumlumon we were led to believe that the work after the wheel was finished would be minimal. We have since learned that the wheel needs to be turned on and off daily, also oiled daily, there is a problem with water coming onto the road during heavy rainfall concerning the householders at Nantygwaith and Ysgubor Hen. There are also concerns about the safety aspect as there is no safety fence surrounding the wheel. Cllr Brian Thomas suggests that we don’t take charge of the wheel for at least a year to make sure the teething troubles are sorted.
Cambrian Mountain Project

Cllr Sheena Duller has sent an e-mail to this project expressing concerns about the possible transfer of infectious diseases through these 4x4 vehicles on our bridleways.
Dyfed Powys Police report;

Cllr Nick McNally has read this report, and it shows where the police force want to make improvements. Comments were made about the increase in police presence in this area recently which we feel is a good thing.

Correspondence
Zurich Insurance

A letter was received from Zurich informing us that they are moving their business to Ireland.

Mr Dai Lloyd Evans farewell diner.

The farewell diner for Mr Dai Lloyd Evans has been arranged for Friday 5th December in Pantyfedwen Hall Pontrhydfendigaid. Each council will have an allocation of 35 tickets for past and present councillors. The cost of the meal is £16.50 per head. The clerk is to send out invitations to all past councillors.

The next meeting is on the 20th November at 6.pm

Community Council Boundaries. 

The County Council is doing a research on community council boundaries and are asking community councils for suggestions on improvement. These suggestions need to be in before the 15th December.
Planning Application

A letter was received informing us that planning for improvement has been granted on Capel Helaeth.

Donations

A letter was received from Bobath Therapy asking for a donation.

Meeting with Education Dept

A meeting was arranged between the councillors and Mr Gareth Jones and Mr Eifion Evans from the Education Dept. Minutes of this meeting have been done by the clerk.
There was no other business; the next meeting is on the 18th November 2008 at 7.30 in the Hall

